
 
 
 

BARNSTABLE YOUTH COMMISSION 
March 9, 2016 Minutes 

 
 

 
A quorum being duly present, Chairman Brendan Clark called the meeting to order at 6:37 p.m. 
in the Conference Room of the Hyannis Youth and Community Center, 141 Bassett Lane, 
Hyannis, MA 02601. 
 
Present: Brendan W. Clark (Chairman), Carrie Osborn, Lily Sethares, Lynne Poyant (Director 
of Community Services), Patti Machado (Leisure Services Director), Matthew Hersey, Alliana 
DeBarros, Caleb Sonnabend, Caroline Neville, Sean Smith, and Lianna Mitchell 
 
Absent: Jen Cullum (Town Council Liaison ), Lt. Jean Challies (Police Officer), Michael Hersey 
(Adult Advisor), Jen Ellis (Police Officer), George Noonan (Program Coordinator), Allison 
Wolfe, and Molly Autery  
 
Motion made by Carrie Osborn to approve the minutes for February 24, 2016; seconded by 
Caleb Sonnabend – all in favor.   
 
Public Comment:  None 
 
Old Business:                
A. Youth Summit Updates Fiscal Year 2016: 
 1.  Financials – Chief McDonald’s offer of covering the cost of the lanyards ($935) was 
accepted and deeply appreciated.  Brendan updated the budget to include Barnstable Superior 
Officer’s and Barnstable Patrolmen’s union donations.  All costs will be covered.  Revised 
budget was sent out.   
 2.  Youth Summit Breakout Group Reports – Sean and Brendan had a radio interview 
with Sarah Colvin to air on four channels this Sunday (3/13/16).  Televised interview with Sarah 
Mannal to air all next week.  Caleb and Matt updated donations and monies received. Carrie 
reported that Peer Leadership is still a work in progress. 
 3.  Program brochures were passed out – review and make any changes in red. 
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 4.  Summit schedule was reviewed – discussion took place.  Gosnold announced they can 
only provide a 20 minutes block – Leanna will reach out to them to ask them to allow the 45 
minute block originally anticipated.   
 5.  Commissioners to meet on 3/14 at BIS by 1:30 p.m. to meet with Mr. Anderson and 
visit each team.   
 
B.  Liaison Positions/Interested Commissioners  
 1.  Reach out to Commissions for a liaison position. 
 2.  Brendan reported that John Jope, Omnibudsman for the COA, is looking for youth 
representation at their meetings. 
 
 3.  Carrie reported on Rec Commission – it was fun and entertaining.     
C. Youth Summit Invitations To Officials et al. 
 1.  RSVP’s are pending    
D. Future Commission Projects Subcommittee 
 1.  Carrie is heading up this subcommittee.    
E. Social Norming Signage Updates  
 1.  Chief McDonald endorsed the change from signs to magnets.   
 2.  Social norming statistics are still being researched. 
 
New Business Item:       
A. Review of Town Council/School Committee Presentations 
 1.  Positive feedback from both committees.  Caleb and Allianna attended the Town 
Council Meeting with Brendan.  March 31st at 7:00 has been confirmed for the showing of “Not 
Yet” at the Performing Arts Center 
B. Update On Meeting With Police Chief  
 1.  Discussed  
C.  Youth Summit Budget Finalization 
 1.  Forthcoming after union donations are calculated    
D. Lanyard/Registration Updates 
 1.  Discussed     
    
Carrie Osborn made a motion adjourn; seconded by Sean Smith – all in favor.  Meeting 
adjourned at 7:33 p.m. 
 
Next meeting – March 23, 2016, 6:30 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Trisha Otto 
Trisha Otto, Financial Supervisor 
Barnstable Recreation/HYCC 
 

 


